West Bend-Mallard Community School Gilmore City-Bradgate Community School Board of Directors Joint Meeting Monday, January 22, 2024 West Bend-Mallard Administration Board Room

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 5:31 pm by President John Zaugg and President Devin Ellrich. The following members were present: Dave Bruellman, Jillian Hansen, Nicole Myer, Dawn Schmidt, and Lisa Traub for WBM and Marsha Habben, Logan Peters, April Smith, and Abbi Telford for GCB. Absent – Chris Montag (WBM)

Visitors: Dr. Bob Olson, Crystal Eggers, Paul Peppmeier, Tyson Wirtz, Johanna Cooper (by phone), Stephanie Sindt, Cathy Ohnemus, Maria Sulentic, Abigail Schmidt, Cindy Bormann, Jessica Nickman, Rob Nickman, Mitch Stevens, and Carter Fehr.

It was moved by Schmidt for WBM and Habben for GCB and to approve the agenda. Seconded by Myer for WBM and Smith for GCB. All ayes, motion carried unanimously.

Discussion was held on the Whole Grade Sharing Agreement. Dr. Olson discussed both schools ISASP scores and enrollment numbers. Johanna Cooper discussed the increased reading scores at GCB. Tyson Wirtz discussed the current athletics sharing agreement in regard to baseball and softball. Discussion was held about all the staff sharing agreements we share between the two districts. Both boards agree that the new sharing agreement of Curriculum Coordinator has been good for both districts.

It was moved by Habben for GCB and Traub for WBM to change the Whole Grade Sharing Agreement to include 6th grade being shared with WBM beginning with the 2024-2025 school year. Seconded by Telford for GCB and Hansen for WBM. No other changes to the sharing agreement were made. All ayes, motion carried unanimously.

Next meeting will be set at a later date.

| At 7:31 pm it was moved by Habben for GCB and Bruellman for WBM to adjourn. All ayes, motion carried unanimously. | |
|---|---------------------------|
| John Zaugg, WBM President | Crystal Eggers, Secretary |
| Devin Ellrich, GCB President | Crystal Eggers, Secretary |